
Part of James Griffin's Record as a Manly Councillor 
 

7 April 2014 Voted against a motion to change Manly Council Code of Meeting    
Practice so that it complies with the law 

 
4 August 2014   Voted against a motion that the Manly Oval car-park          
         proposal be abandoned, in the light of the Office of Local   
         Government not approving the project's capital expenditure  
         proposal. 
 
9 March 2015     Seconded and voted for a motion to invite expressions of interest to 
         build a car-park under Manly Oval and to redevelop the Whistler         
                  Street sites 

 
6 October 2015   Elected Deputy Mayor, in his third year as a Councillor 
 
13 March 2016   Despite community requests that Griffin support a business case  
         being prepared for the Manly Oval car park, he did not support the        
         need for a business case when Councillor Bingham attempted to  
         move a motion in the Council meeting for a business case. 
 
12 April 2016     As Deputy Mayor, condoned the illegal exclusion of 90 members of 
         the public in a Council meeting conducted illegally, contrary to the                     
         Local Government Act, which considered the tenders for proposed 
         Manly Oval car park and the Whistler Street sites redevelopment. 
 
12 April 2016     As Deputy Mayor, voted in favour of tenders for the car park 

developments in meetings which were convened and   
conducted in ways contrary to the Local Government Act. 

 
9 May 2016         As Deputy Mayor, voted that Council adopt fabricated minutes of a 
          purported Council meeting which did not in fact occur.  
 
 

9 May 2016      Opposed OLG advice that Manly Council Code of Meeting Practice 
be brought into line with the law as advised by OLG  

 
2013-June 2015 Attended 2 of the 10 meetings held of Council's Audit and Risk  
                  Committee, of which he was a member until resigning in June 2015. 
         This was the only council committee he served on. 
 
 
Sources:            Manly Council Archives and Annual Reports; former Independent 
        Councillors 
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